
United Nations Development Programme 

 

                                                                                                                        
 
 

Subject: Clarification No. 2 

 

 

To the attention of potential applicants, 

 

Reference is made to the Request for proposal posted on 19 May 2021 with the subject of “Technical 

and Vocational training for health-care workers, municipality personnel, contractors and small and 

medium-enterprises (MSMEs) on sanitary waste-handling to minimize risk of COVID-19 infections/ 

risk of transmission” with the extended deadline of 16 June 2021.   

 

We would like to inform you that we have received the below inquiry about the terms of the Terms of 

Reference of the RFP package, and hereby the response is explained as below.  

 

Q.  Please clarify whether the three face-to-face two-hour workshops for 300 individuals dealing 

with healthcare waste in 153 hospitals in Tehran (minimum two persons from each hospital); means 

that the content of each two-hour workshop is the same and it should be repeated 3 times for 3 

different groups of individuals from the hospitals? Or does it mean that the workshop needs 6 hours 

of content, which is broken down into 3 sessions, 2 hours for each? 

 

A. The content of the two-hour workshop is the same, it will be repeated because holding one face-

to-face workshop for 300 or 1000 individuals would be tough considering the COVID-19 

situation. However, the content of the workshop is different between each target group (hospitals 

and municipality personnel). 
 

 


